
5 Water Street, Wahroonga NSW 2076 E prouille@dbb.catholic.edu.au
W www.prouilledbb.catholic.nsw.edu.auP  02 7256 2146

Principal’s Message

Prayer

AT  A  GLANCE

Merit Awards

H
IG

H
LI

G
H
T
S

Issue 16 • Term 4, Week 6 • Friday 22th November 2024
P R O U I L L E  N E W S L E T T E R

PROUILLE CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

Veritas Voice

Term 4 Calendar

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION
SHOWCASE NIGHT OF THE NOTABLES

PEC News

Class News

REMEMBRANCE DAY

2025 Prouille Statf

Night of the Notables

P & F AGM

Dear Parents

Over the last two weeks, we welcomed the newest members of our Prouille
family at our Kindergarten Transition Days. It was heartwarming to see them
stepping into their new environment with excitement and curiosity. Their energy
and enthusiasm were matched by the dedication of our staff who helped make
the orientation a smooth and joyful experience. We look forward to seeing
these bright faces officially join us in 2025!

Our Night of the Notables was another standout. Our Year 6 students
demonstrated exceptional research and presentation skills, confidently bringing
notable figures to life. Their depth of knowledge, creativity, and public speaking
abilities was celebrated by families. This event not only showcased their hard
work but also reflected the collaborative efforts of our teachers and families in
nurturing these skills. Congratulations to all involved—you should be very
proud.

As we prepare for the year ahead, I’m pleased to inform you that the 2025
Prouille Staffing Team has been finalised and is outlined in this newsletter. We
are excited to welcome some new faces while continuing to build on the strong
foundations of our exceptional team. I am confident that this talented group of
educators and support staff will continue to provide an outstanding learning
environment for all our students.

Thank you, as always, for your ongoing support and partnership. 

Kind regards,

Genevieve Smith 
Principal



God of the covenant, 

from the time of Abraham and Moses 

until today, 

you have been faithful to your people. 

Even when we have wandered far from your

ways, 

you remain close to us, 

to guide us, protect us, 

and make us your own people. 

May your children listen to your Word 

and rejoice to walk in your ways. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

SOLEMNITY OF OUR LORD JESUS CHRIST, KING OF THE UNIVERSE 



TERM 4 2024 CALENDAR



2025 PROUILLE TEAM
I am delighted to share with you the Prouille staff for 2025. As stated in previous years,
please do not send me or teachers requests for specific teachers for your children in
2025. Teachers spend an inordinate amount of time organising classes for the coming year,
with a multitude of factors being taken into consideration. Although we take requests for
students NOT to be placed with other students seriously, I will not place students in a
specific teacher’s class because of a parent request.



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS
Christ the King

The Solemnity of Christ the King reminds us that even as we are preparing for Advent and
Christmas Time, we must prepare ourselves for the second coming of Christ at the end of
time, when he will bring about the Kingdom of God on Earth. 

Gospel-John 18:33-37 

Pilate then went back inside. He called Jesus over and asked, “Are you the king of the
Jews?” Jesus answered, “Are you asking this on your own or did someone tell you about
me?” “You know I'm not a Jew!” Pilate said. “Your own people and the chief priests
brought you to me. What have you done?” Jesus answered, “My kingdom doesn't belong
to this world. If it did, my followers would have fought to keep me from being handed over
to our leaders. No, my kingdom doesn't belong to this world.” “So, you are a king,” Pilate
replied. You are saying that I am a king,” Jesus told him. “I was born into this world to tell
about the truth. And everyone who belongs to the truth knows my voice.”

In the Gospel, Pilate and Jesus discuss kingship-both have very different ideas of what a
king is. Jesus is not interested in taking over any earthly kingdoms. He is interested only
in being the king of our hearts. Jesus’ Kingdom is not of this world. The reason he came
to earth was to create God’s Kingdom. He lived his entire life showing us how to establish
it on earth. We are called to live our lives as disciples of Christ. This is how all will know
that we are part of God’s Kingdom. 



REMEMBRANCE DAY
Last Monday, Prouille School marked Remembrance Day with a solemn and meaningful
ceremony. This significant day commemorates the end of the fighting on the Western
Front in World War I, which concluded at 11am on November 11, 1918, after four years of
devastating conflict. Year 4 students led a beautiful and respectful ceremony, guiding the
school through this important occasion. We were privileged to have Joshua Bradley
perform The Last Post and The Rouse on the bugle, accompanied by Mr. Jason
McCallum’s moving rendition on the bagpipes. The ceremony provided a moment of
reflection for the entire school community, as we honoured the bravery and sacrifice of
those who fought and lost their lives in war.

𝘼𝙩 𝙩𝙝𝙚 𝙜𝙤𝙞𝙣𝙜 𝙙𝙤𝙬𝙣 𝙤𝙛 𝙩𝙝𝙚 𝙨𝙪𝙣 𝙖𝙣𝙙 𝙞𝙣 𝙩𝙝𝙚 𝙢𝙤𝙧𝙣𝙞𝙣𝙜, 𝙬𝙚 𝙬𝙞𝙡𝙡 𝙧𝙚𝙢𝙚𝙢𝙗𝙚𝙧 𝙩𝙝𝙚𝙢 - "𝙏𝙝𝙚 𝙊𝙙𝙚",
𝙇𝙖𝙪𝙧𝙚𝙣𝙘𝙚 𝘽𝙞𝙣𝙮𝙤𝙣 



RELIGIOUS CREATIVE ARTS SHOWCASE
On Wednesday 13th November, the Diocese of Broken Bay hosted its annual Religious
Creative Showcase evening, where Prouille School was proud to have several exceptional
students recognized for their talents. Yashar Motlagh from Kindergarten claimed 1st place
in Visual Arts, while Jocelyn Gibbs and Ava Munce earned 3rd place in Dance. 

Additionally, Isaac Xu from K-2 Cockatoo received a Highly Commendable award in the
Music category. These impressive achievements were celebrated in front of proud
parents, guests, and distinguished dignitaries. We extend our heartfelt congratulations to
Yashar, Jocelyn, Ava, and Isaac on their remarkable success —we are incredibly proud of
their talent and hard work! 



2025 SCHOOL CAPTAINS
It gives me great pleasure to share with you the elected Captains for 2025.
The Year 5 students are now going through the process of determining the
captains of the 5 committees. The Year 5 teachers and I would like to thank
all the parents who have been supporting their children and the school
through this process which can be challenging for many.

The Committee Captains will be announced in the coming weeks and detailed
in the Week 8 Newsletter. All captains and leaders will be inducted at the
beginning of the 2025 school year at our Welcoming School Mass at Holy
Name Parish. All details will be shared with parents next year.



NOTABLESNOTABLESOF
THE

Night of the Notables’ is a major inquiry project for our Year Six students in Term 4. It is
premised on the assumption of using heroes as role models. Our students researched a
notable person in history, which required them to work autonomously, learn advanced
research skills and practise role modelling. The pedagogical aims of the project centre on the
research strategies taught and higher-order thinking skills in selecting, analysing and
synthesising research materials. 

During the program, the key concepts of Power, (looking at Values and Human Behaviour,
Freedom, Rights and Responsibilities) and Christian Values were explored.













KINDY ORIENTATION
Please make welcome our littlest Prouille students
who are excited to commence in 2025!



NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS

Happy Birthday to our lovely November birthdays!



YEAR 2
WOMBAT

CLASS NEWS

Year 2 have been having lots of fun programming a Blue Bot to follow a
route. We have been learning about positional language and how important
it is to include detail so the robot arrives at its destination.



LIBRARY NEWS
As we near the end of the year, now is the time to look through your bookshelves at
home for any overdue library books! 

The last week of borrowing for students will be next week, Week 7. Students will
have until Week 9 to return them. We then give our books a well-earned rest over
the holidays, ready to be borrowed and read again next year! 



MERIT AWARDS - TERM 4 WEEK 5



PLEASE HELP SUPPORT OUR HEAVENLY MR KNIGHT (OUR YEAR 3 PLATYPUS
TEACHER), OUR CHIVALROUS MR CHACON (YEAR 2 EMUS TEACHER) AND OUR
ILLUSTRIOUS MR O’BRIEN (ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL)  AS THEY PARTICIPATE IN
MOVEMBER FROM 1ST NOVEMBER 2024.

https://movember.com/t/moustache-mentors?mc=1

Team Name : Moustache Mentors
Members: Vincent Knight, Brendan Chacon, Damien O'Brien
Reason: Fundraising and promoting awareness for people with mental
health to get the support they need.

M O U S T A C H E  M E N T O R S

To donate, please go to the following link or QR code:

For Movember this year, we're taking on the challenge of growing out our
moustaches to support men’s mental health. By sporting our 'moes'
throughout November, we aim to raise both funds and awareness for men
who are struggling with mental health issues. Our goal is to spark
conversations, and contribute to a cause that impacts so many lives.

Join us in supporting this important initiative. Whether you grow a ‘mo’
yourself, spread the word, or make a donation, every bit helps in making a
difference. Together, let’s make this Movember count!

BEFORE MOVEMBER PROGRESS: DAY 8

https://movember.com/t/moustache-mentors?mc=1


Thank you to everyone who helped support Relay for Life, which was held last
Saturday for 24 hours at Rofe Park, Hornsby.

A team from Prouille which included Rebecca Runnalls, Regan Runnalls,
Tiana Runnalls, Chelsea Runnalls, Rachael Lees and  Andrew James,
competed as “The Gang” and together they raised nearly $7,000 in the fight
against cancer.

We appreciate everyone who donated and also took the time to come to Rofe
Park to walk laps to help the team out.

This included:

Luke Ringrose
Matthew Pepper and Jen Pepper
Josie Gibbs, Ashley Gibbs and 
Michelle Gibbs
Gabriela Rice and Nicky Rice
Annabel Graves

FUNDRAISER - RELAY FOR LIFE







Register now for Parent Talk@Prouille

In today’s whirlwind world, teaching your pre-teen the art of time management isn’t just about
keeping things tidy—it’s like handing them a superhero cape for their wellbeing! By guiding them
to prioritise tasks, set achievable goals, and manage their time like pros, you’re helping them zap
away stress and boost their confidence.

These skills give them the power to take charge of their day, juggling schoolwork, hobbies, and
chill time like a boss. As they navigate the wild ride of growing up, mastering time management
turns them into resilient, focused champs who can tackle life’s ups and downs. It’s all about
creating a solid foundation for success and emotional health that lasts a lifetime. So, equip your
child with these fun tools, and watch them blossom into self-assured rockstars ready to take on
whatever comes their way! 

Register here: 

Story Time in the Parish Sunroom 

Save the date and share with your friends who might be looking for a parish and school. 

When: 10am – 10.30 am 4 December 2024. 
Where: In the parish Sunroom. 
What: Parents come along with your preschooler as we explore some of the beautiful children’s
books from the Prouille School Library. No need to RSVP. Come for the story and stay for a chat! 
 

PEC NEWS

https://forms.office.com/r/8GsXSnfYXL

https://forms.office.com/r/8GsXSnfYXL


October is the Month dedicated to the Rosary  
Praying the Rosary as a family brings you closer to God and closer to one another. 
How to pray the Rosary: 

Bishop Robert Barron has created a podcast series on the Rosary. You can access the podcasts
here: https://www.wordonfire.org/rosary/ 
 
First Friday Masses this Term 

8 December 2024 9.15am at Holy Name Wahroonga, with a quick coffee catch up locally afterwards. 

Parents’ Prayers 
2pm each Friday during the term in the school chapel. 

Monday Meditations 
Monday Meditations for Parents in Advent in the School Chapel 8.30 am - 9 am on the following
dates: 2 December, 9 December and 16 December 

Christmas Art 
Last year we had a lot of fun painting icons for Christmas. We are doing it again. This time we will be
adding some “sumi-e” techniques to our artwork. 

One day only, Friday 29 November 9am – 2pm Join us to paint something beautiful for Christmas.  
RSVPs are essential

Cuppa in the Park 
Casual drop in at Wahroonga Park 9am – 10am, near the playground. BYO coffee or grab one from
the cafe across the road. If the weather is fine it is on, if it isn’t then it is off. Dates: 13 November and
11 December. 

Jacqui Van de Velde 
Parent Engagement Coordinator 
(onsite Fridays during term time) 
t.  +61 2 7256 1324 ⎸ m. 0413301088 ⎸ e.jacqui.vandevelde@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

PEC NEWS

http://www.scborromeo.org/prayers/rosary.pdf

https://forms.office.com/r/higrdtWHPG

http://www.scborromeo.org/prayers/rosary.pdf
https://forms.office.com/r/higrdtWHPG


BREAST CANCER FUNDRAISER

Please click here for the link to support Liam in his fundrasing
endeavours for breast cancer.

https://fundraise.nbcf.org.au/fundraisers/naomiduggan?utm_source=sms&utm_medium=mobile&utm_campaign=sfbc24_starts_today


RINGROSE FAMILY FUNDRAISER




















